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The 2014 NDHSCA Coaches 
Convention was an outstanding 
event, as the previous 30 conven-
tions have been. When we review 
the previous conventions and com-
pare we find many similarities. 
ü We find the numbers in at-

tendance do not reflect the quality 
of the coaches who are seeking 
additional knowledge. Whether first 
year coaches who are seeking per-
mit requirements or veterans who 
are searching for ways to improve 
techniques, fundamentals, skills or 
teaching knowledge; one thing re-
mains obvious, all attendees are 
intense in their curiosity.  
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2015 NHSACA  

National COTY  
Candidates Selected 

The 2015 NHSACA Na-
tional Coach/Athletic Director 
of the Year Nominees were 
identified by the NDHSCA Ex-
ecutive Committee on July 28th 
at the NDHSCA Executive 
Committee Meeting.   

The Nominees are identi-
fied from a roster of candidates 
that are submitted by 
NDHSCA Executive Commit-
tee members and a review of 
personnel from each sport ros-
ter.  

The nominees are ulti-
mately selected as the most 
viable candidates to be se-
lected as National Finalist and 
National Coach of the Year 
based on longevity, won-lost 
percentage, state/regional 
competition championship-
regional titles, professional 
contributions to coaching and/
or athletics, and professional 
awards earned. 

Continued on page  9 
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The NDHSCA Executive Commit-
tee, by 7-0 vote, with Ralph Manley 
abstaining, selected two longtime 
North Dakota Coaches for as induc-
tees into 2015 NHSACA Hall of Fame 
at the August first NDHSCA Executive 
Committee. NHSACA accepts two 
names for induction from states that 
pay NHSACA National Membership 
fees. 

The 2015 NHSACA Inductees 
from North Dakota will be Present 
NDHSCA Past-President Ralph Man-
ley, Mandan High School Swimming & 
Diving Coach. The second Inductee to 
be selected is the Late Thomas Man-
ley (yes, Ralphôs Father). Tom is long-
time Fargo South and Fargo Central 
High School Swimming & Diving 
Coach and Tennis Coach. 

To the knowledge of all North Da-
kota Coaches who are involved in 
NHSACA, this is the first Father-Son 
induction into the NHSACA Hall of 
Fame to be made and most certainly 
the only induction to be made at the 
same ceremony.  
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By the time you read this message in the fall issue of 
the Dakota Coach, the fall season of sports will be well un-
derway, and the school year just beginning. Welcome back 
to a new school year and a new season full of challenges, 
fun, excitement, and of course, work (depending on your 
frame of mind). Someone once said, (donôt ask me who), 
that if you have a job you love, you never have to ñworkò a 
day in your life. It sounds like ñcoachingò to me. I hope the 
summer months have given you time to ñre-energizeò, pick 
up a few ñnew conceptsò, and get ñjacked-upò for the new 
school year.  

Thank you all who attended the NDHSCA Convention in 
Fargo. Annually, this is a fantastic event, filled with long-
lasting memories, and an opportunity to grow. Congrats to 
all Hall of Fame recipients and Coach of the Year recipients, 
as well. Additional thanks to all who may not have been able 
to attend the convention, but have signed as members in the 
greatest coaches association in the nation.  

Based on what we on the executive committee believe, 
largely through what coaches have told us, the convention in 
Fargo was a huge success. Over 350 coaches attended the 
convention. Coaches appreciated the clinical sessions, the 
awards banquet, and the chance to communicate and share 
their thoughts and ideas with their fellow coaches. Nothing is 
better than that. Those one or two little ideas or ñgemsò as 
we call them, that a coach picks up from clinic to clinic, or 
out in the hallway, help us all be better coaches, and in 
many ways, a better person.  

This type of convention, with a multitude of opportunity 
for fun, excitement, recognition, and growth, could not be 
possible without the ñdie-hardò dedication, commitment, and 
passion of leadership so graciously given by people like our 
executives; Gelaine Orvik, John Hutchinson, and Randy 
Johnson. Add to that, the efforts of our executive board and 
all of our volunteers who have so graciously assisted in in-
troducing speakers, helping with registration, and providing 
information to coaches makes for a successful event. I 
would also like to sincerely thank the diligent and committed 
efforts of our out-going President Lisa Strand. Her passion 
for our organization, vision in trying to make it even better, 
along with her sound leadership is second to none. Thanks 
Lisa. 

As a 35 year member of this organiza-
tion, and having the opportunity and privilege 
to attend the National High School Athletic 
Coaches Association convention on 4 or 5 
occasions, I am so proud to say that the 
NDHSCA is highly respected and well repre-
sented wi th  Dave 
Daugherty of Fargo and 
Randy Johnson of Hazen, 
serving on the NHSACA 
Executive Committee. 
Their service to North Da-
kota  coaches and 
coaches nationwide is 
nothing short of strong 
and remarkable. 

I feel truly honored to 
serve as your President 
this year. I feel blessed and thankful to Past 
Presidents I have worked with Dave Zittle-
man, Greg Grinsteinner, Ralph Manley, and 
Lisa Strand, who have all supplied such great 
insight, passion, and leadership for this or-
ganization and all coaches. My goal is to con-
tinue those attributes to the best of my ability. 
If you have any concerns, ideas, or need as-
sistance in any way, please contact me or 
any other member of our board. 
Iôd also like to provide a list of reminders 

for all coaches to remember throughout the 
year (I donôt know about you, but at my age, I 
need a ñlistò!!!!!): 
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ñIôm going to  

do my best to 

make a positive 

difference 

today!ò 

ñNo one will care how much you know, until 

they know how much you careò 



A low for the past six months has to be 
the actions and behavior of athletes from the 
NFL and NCAA. For Adrian Peterson to claim 
innocence and explanation for his beating his 
son to the degree that he drew blood from 
the lad because that is how he was treated. I 
am sorry! I know I was spanked regularly 
(because I was such a naughty boy!!!), but 
that is not an excuse for me to do the same--
-although I confess I spanked my son! And I 
feel shame every time I think of it. For Greg 
Hardy and Jonathan Dwyer to be considered 
anything other than bullies is ludicrous. 
Jameis Winston and his behavior is abso-
lutely a black mark for every athlete and for 
coaches, athletics and University leadership.  

Please tell me they are joking when they 
say they didnôt know of the facts. One of the 
things that I generally admire about North 
Dakota Coaches is they know how to handle 
behavior and misconduct problems and fol-
low up to make sure the guidelines and rules 
are followed and no one ever says, ñI just 
donôt know what to do!ò 

I have to think that some of the problems 
stem from athletes having assistance to 
squeeze water from a water bottle. Or having 
assistance to put the water bottle back in a 
rack. Or having uniforms laid out for athletes 
and the coach not knowing who receives a 
uniform for the ñdress squadò! 

Linda and I attended the movie When the 
Game Stands Tall a few weeks back and 
were so impressed with the philosophy that 
came across from Coach Ladouceur from 
DeLaSalle HS (CA). Yes, I know this is a 
movie and the writer and producer and direc-
tor have some license to change the facts, 
but I spoke to Mike Berg (Grand Forks Cen-
tral HS) whose son, Chris, was an assistant 
coach who for a team that was scheduled to 
play DeLaSalle, but the team he coached 
was upset and did not have the opportunity. 
Mike confirmed that the basics were accu-
rate. If you have opportunity, see the movie. 
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From the Executive Secretaryõs Desk -  Gelaine Orvik  
      Another year has 
passed, another conven-
tion completed, and an-
other of memberships and 
activities underway. It al-
most seems to be around 
and around and around! 
   This past three months 
have been a period of ex-
treme highs and lows:  
   In June all of North Da-
kota athletics was treated 
to a High when Dan Carr, 

Linton High School Boysô Basketball and Scott Gro-
chow, Rugby High School Boysô Track & Field 
coach were named NHSACA National Coach of the 
Year. These are two very fine people and superb 
coaches. Congratulations! 

Another NDHSCA passed with astounding ac-
complishments. Another paid membership record 
registration of 1307 and modern day paid conven-
tion registration of 483. Our next goal is always to 
break last yearôs record. 

Today (09.23) paid membership registration 
stands at 909 and 349 paid convention registration. 
That is a great start. We urge all coaches to solicit 
membership from throughout their schools, espe-
cially contact new coaches. 

A high point for me personally occurred when 
John Hutchison submitted his resignation after this 
2014-2015 fiscal year. This was a high point be-
cause I have had the privilege of working with John 
for nearly 30 plus years. He is a great man and a 
marvelous friend. He is an explicit person with a 
perceptive attention to details. His record-keeping 
and solicitation over and over again for ballots to be 
returned for each sportôs selection of NDHSCA-
SUBWAY Coach of the Year and NDHSCA-
POWERade Outstanding Senior Athlete is amazing. 
Most people would note this with sadness and mel-
ancholy, but rather than be filled with misery and 
woe, I am honored and blessed with his work, 
friendship and camaraderie. Thank you John for all 
you have done and do; thank you for being my 
friend and for your fellowship; thank you for your 
adding solidarity to our Association.  

Continued on next page     

Gelaine Orvik 
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From The Executive Secretaryõs Desk  (continued) 

One of the many bennies that come with this 
position is that I receive literally hundreds of arti-
cles from great coaches, from people like Rod Ol-
son---remember the 2012 convention speaker, 
from other state ex-
ecutive directors, from 
leaders across the 
nation. I have the 
great honor to read 
and read and read. I 
get to see how others 
see what I observe, 
and then I can ana-
lyze the big picture. I 
have spent far too 
much time reading 
about NFL and NCAA 
problems and prob-
lem ñchildrenò and 
ñineffective parentingò. 
But then I have read 
about Verizon and its 
statement on domes-
tic violence. I read an 
interesting article 
about Tom Bradyôs 
Resumeô after his 
senior year of football 
at the University 
Michigan after the 
1999 season. He was 
prepared to enter into 
business and accounting because he had no 
thought that he would ever be drafted. 

I am running short of time! I could talk 
for hours and write for more. But the Dakota 
Coach needs to be placed on the Website. 
And thank you again Dave Zittleman for 

serving as our Associationôs 
webmaster. You are so 
timely with every request. 
 
Remember, if you are inter-
ested in John Hutchisonôs 
Assistant Executive Secre-
taryôs position, please send 
a letter of  
application to me at 
gorvik@cableone.net with a 
cc. to President Kuhn at  
Micheal Kuhn@msd1.org, 
  
If you are interested 
in being the designer of the 
Dakota Coach, send a letter 
of application to  
gorvik@cableone.net.  
 
If you are interested in being 
NDHSCA Executive Secre-
tary, send a letter of applica-
tion to me with a cc. to  
Michael kuhn@msd1.org.  
A form will be returned to 
you by email.  
 

Until December, have a great year and 
prepare for the rest of the season. 

Sponsor NDHSCA Coach of the Year Awards  

Another situation that I need to deal 
with that most members are probably un-
aware of is that Joyce Holter, the Dakota 
Coach Designer, is completing this issue 
and this issue will be her last. She has 
chosen to resign. So what does the De-
signer do? Basically, I write every article, 
except for the Presidentôs Message and 
the Randy Johnson articles, and then 
every article is sent to her. She arranges 
them and designs them for an aestheti-
cally pleasing appearance for each page. 
She inserts photos and searches for fill-
ers from the Internet or wherever to com-
plete each page. She proofreads as she 
prepares each article. She constantly 
sends me corrections and suggestions 
for each article. Joyce has been doing 
this since 2002 and her mark on the pub-
lication is significant. I will miss her assis-
tance. But I am sure that we have 
coaches out there with journalism experi-
ence. Please contact me at gor-
vik@cableone.net with your note to as-
sist. 



Editorôs Note: Gelaine Orvik has 
been a member of the NDHSCA 
Executive Committee for 42 
years. He was appointed to the 
NDHSCA Executive Committee 
as editor of the NDHSCA Dakota 
Coach in 1973 when Walt Hatlestad was NDHSCA 

President.  

He served in that role until May of 1979 when Bob 
King resigned from his role as NDHSCA Executive 
Secretary to undertake his role as NDHSAA Executive 
Secretary. The NDHSCA Executive Committee ap-
pointed Gelaine to be Interim Executive Secretary at 
that time and he was appointed to the position at the 
July NDHSCA Annual Business Meeting; a position 
he has held until his resignation on July 31, 2014. He 
was appointed and will complete his role through the 
2014-2015 fiscal year and complete his role with the 

2015 NDHSCA Coaches Convention.  

While he has been NDHSCA Executive Secretary, 
he has also served each year on the NDHSAA Sports 
Review Committee. He immediately was named to the 
NHSACA National Board of Directors as an At-Large 
Representative and in 1981, he was elected as 
NHSACA Region 6 Representative. In 1984 he was 
elected NHSACA Third Vice-President and became 
NHSACA President for the 1987-1988 fiscal year, 
serving as president in the Cromwell, CT hosted Na-

tional Convention.  

Gelaine completed his NHSCA Executive Commit-
tee tenure in 1989. Together with Roger Stone, Dick 
Karlgaard, and Gene Manson, he organized, adminis-
tered and hosted the 1991 NHSACA National Con-
vention in Bismarck, ND. Since that time he has 
served as NHSACA National Convention Chair twice 
in Fargo, in 2001 and 2012. Gelaine was appointed to 
NHSACA Executive Director in June, 2008 and 
served in the capacity until June, 2010. With the com-
pletion of the 2014-2015 fiscal year, Gelaine will have 
completed 42 years of service to North Dakota 

Coaches and NDHSCA. 

Gelaineôs letter of resignation presented to the 
NDHSCA Executive Committee on Tuesday, July 
29, 2014 and to NDHSCA Annual Business Meet-

ing on July 31, 2014.  

Gelaine Orvikõs Resignation 

Dakota Coach   Fall  2014 

Page  6 

 

Fellow Coaches: 

I duly accept the honor of accepting the 
nomination to be the NDHSCA Executive Sec-
retary for the 2014-2015 year. I have been hon-
ored to be your Executive Secretary over the 
past 35 years and to be a part of the Executive 
Committee for the past 41 years. I have always 
been humbled with your trust to be the 

NDHSCA spokesman and leader. 

I want to say a special thank you to Lisa for 
her leadership this past year and echo the 
same gratefulness to every president that has 
held that gavel. Without our great executives 
and Executive Committee NDHSCA would not 
be what you are honored with your participa-

tion. 

At this time I want to say although I am ac-
cepting the honor of being your leader, I am 
also informing you that I will not seek and I 
will not accept another yearôs nomination 
for appointment for the position after the 

2014-2015 Fiscal Year.  

This has been an extremely difficult decision 
for me to make, but after long deliberation and 
total support in our decision from my wonderful 
wife, Linda, and I feel this is the year to step 

down. 

I love each of you as a brother and sister. I 
admire each of you for your contribution to the 
citizens of North Dakota. I thank you for accept-
ing the honor and responsibility for what Billy 
Graham called ñThe Greatest Profession known 
to our peopleò---that is not an exact paraphrase 

but exactly how I feel about what you do. 

God bless you and remember, I am not ill, 
vanishing or disappearing; I just want to enjoy 

my life with Linda even more. 

Thank you! 
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Assistant Executive Secretaryõs Retires 

Dear NDHSCA Board of Directors: 

I have really enjoyed my time as assistant execu-
tive secretary for the ND coaches for a number of 
years, and I feel that at the end of the 2014-15 sum-
mer convention I will resign from my position of doing 
the coach of the year and outstanding senior selection 

process. 

The executive board changes by one person each 
year, and every person who has served their fellow 
coaches as an elected officer or an appointed officer 
has been a pleasure to work with. Everyone who is 
serving or who has served has done so with a passion 
for our organization that everyone should be allowed 
to experience. All of you (coaches, tournament man-
agers, athletic directors, board members, and the 
NDHSAA board and staff) have given me so much 
more than I could ever give back. The life-long friend-
ships that have been forged over the years just en-
hance the importance of relationships in our organiza-
tion.  To have a chance to work honoring ND coaches 
and athletes has been a tremendous privilege and a 
tremendous opportunity.  Those people really are the 

best in the country. 

Gelaine Orvik has been the face of our NDHSCA 
for so many years. I thank him for encouraging my in-

volvement. His friendship is priceless. 

To all of you ï A Huge Thank You. 

I have enjoyed, so much, my years with the NDHSCA! 

May God Bless You 

John Hutchison 

 

Editorôs Comment: John Hutchison has 

taught/coached his entire professional 
years at Northwood (Hatton/Northwood) 
High School. In addition to coaching and 
teaching, John has served as the schoolôs 
athletic director. He was elected to the 
NDHSCA Executive Committee as Vice-
President in 1978. He was the first Presi-
dent to be sent to the NHSACA National 
Convention. His presence and understand-
ing of North Dakota as a national team 
member added to our state Associationôs 

progress. 

John completed his Executive Commit-
teeôs role in 1982. He rejoined the Commit-
tee as Assistant Executive Secretary in 
1989 in charge of Coach of the Year. As 
he finishes the 2015 fiscal year, he com-
pletes his 30th year of service to NDHSCA. 

Thank you, John! 

 

Sponsor NDHSCA Coach of the Year Awards  



1. Our membership has seen an increase for 
five years in a row (now over 1300 members). I en-
courage us to do our part in helping to continue that 
trend. Encourage all of the coaches in your pro-
grams/schools to become a part in this great organi-
zation. 

2. Follow our web site at www.ndhsca.com for 
all kinds of information, including messages, coaches 
input, membership registration instructions, and 
nomination forms for Assistant COTY, JHS COTY, 
Award of Merit, Special Recognition, Burger King 
Scholarships, Gelaine Orvik Scholarships, and de-
serving coaches for the Hall of Fame. 

3.  Please take an active role in nominating and 

voting for Coach of the Year candidates. Although in 
many sports the voting is strong, we are still finding 
that the voter participation in some sports is not quite 
where it could or should be. 

4. Please  nominate candidates for Junior High 

and Assistant Coaches of the Year. So many 
coaches at various levels, are vital to the success of 
our programs, and they truly deserve that recogni-
tion. 
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5. Know your advisory representatives for your 
sport. Contact them and share your concerns. They 
are a vital link to NDHSCA, and to NDHSAA. Please 

be ñactiveò in that. 
6. Before practice/school, tell yourself: ñIôm go-

ing to do my best to make a positive difference 
today! Bring your óAô game. (Good day or bad).ò  

Here is wishing you the best of luck this 
year. Remember to come to practice with a smile 
on your face, and passion in your heart . As you 
well know, ñno-one will care how much you 
know, until they know how much you careò, and 
that ñno exercise is better for the human heart 
than to reach out to lift up another.ò 

 
Have a great year, and enjoy the adventure! 
President, Mike Kuhn (kuhndog) 

   Presidentõs MessageñFall 2014   (continued from page 3) 

ñNo exercise is better for the 

human heart than to reach out to 

lift up anotherò 

Randy:  I want to take this opportunity to thank you 
and the NDHSCA Executive Board for forwarding 
my name for National Coach of the Year.  I am awed 
and honored that this great organization thought to 
present me for this honor.   
 
Please share this note with the Executive Board of 
my appreciation. 
  
Mike Bisenius 
Social Studies Teacher 
Red River High School 
2211 17th Ave. S. 
746-2404, ext. 6407 
Grand Forks, ND 58201  
mike.bisenius@gfschools.org  

Letter to the Editor  
Notice  

 

Membership  
Registration must be 
completed online and 
credit card payment 

is preferred.  
 

Any other payment 
method delays  
confirmation of  
þPaid Status.ÿ 



Sponsor NDHSCA Coach of the Year Awards  

The NHSACA National Awards Banquet will be held at the Kahler Grand Hotel in Rochester, MN on Sat-
urday, June 20, 2015; in conjunction with the NHSACA National Coaches Convention. Tickets for the Ban-
quet can be ordered from NHSACA on its website: hscoaches.org, by e-mail from Dave Dougherty (NHSACA 
Executive Director); dougherty54@ymail.com; or by USPS at NHSACA Executive Director; P.O. Box 10277; 
Fargo, ND 58103; 701-570-1008 (C). 

 
The following roster has been sent to NHSACA and forms have been sent to the candidates: 
 

2015 NHSACA NATIONAL COTY NOMINEES  
 

North Dakota Nominees to National High School Athletic Coaches Association  
for National Coach of the Year  

 

SPORT FULL NAME  SCHOOL   

Athletic Director:  Todd Olson     Fargo Public Schools 

Baseball:  Jeff Fiechtner Fargo North High School 

Basketball - Boysô: Gregg Grinsteinner Dickinson Trinity High School 

Basketball - Girlsô: Ron Metz Bismarck Century High School 

Cross -Country - Boysô: Rich Anderson Griggs Country Central High School 

Cross -Country - Girlsô: Julie Stavn Bismarck Century High School 

Football:  Ron Wingenbach Bismarck Century High School 

Golf:  Kathy Berglund    Hazen High School 

Soccer:  Nick Christensen   Fargo Davies High School 

Softball:  Cindy Holt    Grafton High School 

Special Sports:  David Hoff     Bottineau High School 

Swimming & Diving:  Marsha Dahl West Fargo High School 

Tennis:  Chad Anderson     West Fargo High School 

Track & Field - Boysô: Randy Johnson     Hazen High School 

Track & Field - Girlsô: Bill Jansen     Rugby High School 

Volleyball:  Carolyn Olson    Grand Forks Red River High School 

Wrestling:   Jeff Schumacher      Bismarck High School 

Assistant COTY -Boysô: Claudia Schoelkopf      Mandan High School 

Assistant COTY -Girlsô: Steve Mueller     Rugby High School 

NHSACA National Awards Banquet will be held at the Kahler Grand Hotel in Rochester, MN on  
      Saturday, June 20, 2015; in conjunction with the NHSACA National Coaches Convention.   

NHSACA National Coaches of the Year from North Dakota (Continued from page 1) 
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The National High School Athletic Coaches Association Annual Convention was held in Jackson Hole, 
Wyoming June 14-18. June 14 and 15 were the leadership classes and June 16 through 18 was the Sport 
Specific Sessions. The two highlights of the convention are the Hall of Fame Luncheon and the National 
Coach of the Year Banquet.  On Tuesday, June 17 we inducted two longtime coaches into the National High 
School Athletic Coaches Association Hall of Fame in Pete Moe from Washburn and Frank Fish from Wat-
ford City .  Both were in attendance and very grateful for their award. 

North Dakota had 12 of their 16 finalists present for the Coach of the Year Banquet on Wednesday, June 
18. We had two winners in Dan Carr from Linton High School for Boysô Basketball and Scott Grochow 
from Rugby High School for Boysô Track and Field.   

It was a wonderful evening and the Snow King Resort did an excellent job handling over 380 coaches 
throughout the nation who were in attendance. 

 
North Dakota has strong representation on the National Board: 

¶ Ralph Manley, Mandan ï NHSACA Swimming & Diving Chair 

¶ Brian Midthun, Enderlin ï NHSACA Baseball Chair 

¶ Tim Wallstrum, Kenmare ï NHSACA Volleyball Chair 

¶ Gelaine Orvik, Fargo ï NHSACA Past-President 

¶ John Hutchison, Northwood ï NHSACA Past-President 

¶ Dave Dougherty, Fargo ï NHSACA Past-President and currently the Executive Director for NHSACA 

¶ Randy Johnson, Hazen ï Moved to the 1st Vice President position 
 
If was a great convention and there were a lot of things for coaches and their families to do in Jackson 

Hole, Wyoming.  It snowed every day, however it was a beautiful place to meet. 
Next summerôs convention will be held at the Kaylor Hotel in Rochester, Minnesota.  This will mark the 

50th year of the National High School Athletic Coaches Association.  The dates are June 16 through June 20.  
This will be a Tuesday through Saturday. 
The following yearôs convention will be in Louisville, Kentucky at the Galt House.  The dates will be June 

25 through June 29, 2016.  Randy Johnson will be the National President at that convention. 
Respectfully Submitted 

 
Randy Johnson 
NHSACA 1st Vice President  
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NHSACA National Convention Report  

  

Sponsor of the  
Outstanding  

Senior Athlete Awards  

 

Online Membership Application and Registration Link 
See page 24 
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Your locally owned  

Burger King Restaurants  
are proud to sponsor the NDHSCA  

2015 NHSACA Hall of Fame Inductees Announced (Continued from page 1) 

The NDHSCA Executive Committee evaluates nominees 
for the inductions based on professional service, longevity, win-
loss percentages, awards, professional leadership and personal 
endorsements.  

Ralph is still an active swimming & diving head coach at 
Mandan High School. He is NDHSCA Past President and 
NHSACA Swimming & Diving Chair. He has been inducted into 
the NDHSCA Hall of Fame (2012) and was selected as 
NHSACA Swimming & Diving National Coach of the Year 
(2011). He was recipient of the prestigious NISCA Outstanding 
Service Award at the NISCA Annual Banquet on March 30, 
2013. He has been NDHSCA Swimming & Diving Coach of the 
Year three times. Ralph was nominated for NHSACA Swimming 
& Diving Coach of the Year four times. 

Thomas Manley taught and coached his entire career at 
Fargo Central/South High School. He was named the first 
NDHSCA Boysô Swimming & Diving Coach of the Year in 1972. 
Tom was named NDHSCA Tennis Coach of the Year three 
times. He was also NHSACA National Coach of the Year Final-
ist twice. Tom (or ñThe Crusherò as he was affectionately called 
by his friends) was extremely active in state, regional and state 
swimming & diving activities and tennis development. He was 
inducted into the NDHSCA Hall of Fame in 1986, the second 
induction class. 

The NHSACA Hall of Fame Induction will take place on Fri-
day, June 19, 2015 at the Rochester, MN Kahler Grand Hotel at 
a noon Luncheon. The Kahler Grand is located at 20 2nd Avenue 
SW; Rochester, MN 55902. For rooms, contact the Hotel directly 
at (507) 280-6200 or its website at www.kahler.com. Check the 
NHSACA website (hscoaches.org) for ticket order information. 
All National Award winners truly appreciate support and atten-
dance from friends and fellow coaches. Registration forms are 
also found on the NHSACA Website. 

 

Ralph Manley  

 

NDHSCA Convention 

2015 
Mandan Seven Seas Convention Center 

July 28-July 31 

Ralph & His Father  
Thomas Manley  



 

 

ü All attendees are ready for a new year and 
really are anticipating a re-energizing and re-
kindling of coaching and teaching. In the words of 
our President Mike Kuhn and Immediate Past-
President Lisa Strand, ñRe-newò and ñget Jackedò.  

The Seminars were extremely informative and 
were anxiously anticipated by attendants. Every 
speaker had extremely helpful insight and informa-
tion for coaches. Dean Winczewski and Mike Berg 
are becoming masterful experienced presenters 
who are ready for the next step in presenting to 
coaches. I have recommended them to other 
Coaching Executives for speaker list recommenda-
tions. 

Although the Seminars were helpful and fulfill-
ing, Wednesdayôs morning FCA Breakfast session, 
led by Ron Backes, really was the initial session that 
permeating every session throughout the next three 
days. 

Registration for the convention was much im-
proved over the past year. The process was most 
helpful with Rod Hardie being present with his com-
puter knowledge to handle the process. Whenever 
he met a problem, he was able to phone Jeff 
Becker, Sportz Ventures, (our registration system 
programmer) and determine directions to rectify 
problems. With some coaches failing to understand 
the need to pre-register and, most of all, register on-
line, most conflicts were dealt with expeditiously on-
site. 

Most people are always very interested in our 
total numbers for registration (349). However, when 
surveying our attendance at each session often be-
lies our registration and attendance. Since we are 
holding seven to eleven sessions each hour, our 
numbers in each sport are somewhat fewer that ten 
years ago when we held five or six sessions each 
hour. 

The general session on Wednesday proved to 
be very educational. Dawn Kaiser from The Village 
exercised her motivational and organizational skills 
in appealing to each coachôs following the number 
one television drama NCIS motif. Even if coaches 

did not follow the television series, they were still 
treated to a scintillating discussion of the needs for 
a successful coach. Every coach needs to take time 
to tell his or her local SUBWAY® franchise for pro-
viding our session lunch. This is a provision that we 
enjoy only because of our SUBWAY® agreement. 
The 100+ coaches in attendance reflects another 
similarity of North Dakota Coaches through 30 
years. 
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2014 NDHSCA Convention Report (continued from page 1) 

We have realized the need to analyze the re-
quired breakout availability for presenters. Without the 
use of Courts Plus, Rose Creek Golf Course and 
Fargo Carl Ben Eielson Middle School for basketball 
and/or volleyball sessions, we would not be able to 
facilitate our program. A huge thank you is extended 
to Courts Plus and Rose Creek for providing their site 
and services without charge. Likewise Todd Olson, 
Brad Larson and Dean Wilson are very helpful in or-
chestrating the school facilities. A Huge Thank You! 

SUBWAY also provided for the second NDHSCA-
Gelaine Orvik Scholarship at the Thursday night 
Awards Banquet for the second year for the annual 
scholarship. Because SUBWAY stepped forward, two 
$1,000 scholarships were made available; for Jacob 
Holmen, Minot HS; and Paige Meyer, Fairmount HS. 
Jake is attending UND and Paige is attending Valley 
City State University. Again, thank you to SUBWAY® 
and congratulations to Jake and Paige. 

On Wednesday evening, Universal Athletics 
again sponsored the ñTaco Bar Socialò together with 
their famous ñBeer Can óHorse Racesôò. This is an un-
believable time for fun and hospitality. The highlight of 
the evening is the final race. The evening raised about 
$720.00+ for the NDHSCA-Gelaine Orvik Scholarship 
Fund, in addition to a personal contribution from Larry 
Aasheim. Universal Athletics, Larry Aasheim and his 
North Dakota staff (Jerry, Alex, Dave and Jeremy) are 
astounding in their commitment to North Dakota 
coaches and NDHSCA. They spend a huge amount of 
money to make sure coaches have fun and make 
sure that the Scholarship Fund grows. Universal Ath-
letics, you are fabulous! 

The NDHSCA Convention attendees are pro-
vided with a form to suggest speakers for future con-
ventions. NDHSCA also solicits suggestions from all 
other members. Simply send a message to Gelaine 
Orvik, NDHSCA Executive Secretary by E-mail with 
the name and pertinent contact information of any 
suggestion. 

NDHSCA is always facing the requirement from 
NDSU Distance and Continuing Education for at least 
75% of the presenters over any given session to have 
an advanced degree. This is the criteria that NDHSCA 
uses in determining some of the speakers for each 
sport and for each session.  

Plans are already in the making for the 2015 
NDHSCA Coaches Convention to be held at the Man-
dan Seven Seas Convention Center, July 28-31.  ö 



 

 

 

NDHSCA Convention 

2015 
Mandan Seven Seas Convention Center 

July 28-July 31 

Your locally owned  

Burger King Restaurants  
are proud to sponsor the NDHSCA  

The NDHSCA is in the process of getting ready for the 2015 Summer Conven-
tion.  We are preparing a list of longevity winners.  The years of coaching we recog-
nize are 20, 25, 30, 35, 40, 45, 50, etc.  Please send an e-mail to Randy Johnson at 
duck@westriv.com if you are one of these individuals.  Remember, this is the number 
of years you have been coaching through the spring of 2015 at any level.  You must 
be a member of the NDHSCA to be recognized, and you must be a junior high, or high 
school coach at the time.  Please complete your membership forms and calculate 

experience through the present school year.  This keeps our data base up to date.  

We will run a compiled list in the Winter, Spring, and Summer Dakota Coach.  
Please see if your name is on the list. I will e-mail coaches from the data base next 
spring asking them their wishes regarding receiving a Longevity Plaque. Please let me 
know if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 

Randy Johnson 
 

  

Sponsor of the  
Outstanding  

Senior Athlete Awards  
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Note on Longevity 



 

 

  

Sponsor of the  
Outstanding  

Senior Athlete Awards  

 
As a professional educator and leader, the high school Coach or Athletic Director will  

¶ Exemplify the highest moral character, behavior and leadership 

¶ Respect the integrity and personality of the individual athlete 

¶ Abide by the rules of the game in letter and spirit 

¶ Respect the integrity and judgment of sports officials 

¶ Demonstrate a mastery of and continuing interest in coaching principles and techniques 

through professional improvement 

¶ Encourage a respect for all athletics and their values 

¶ Display modesty in victory and graciousness in defeat 

¶ Promote ethical relationships among coaches 

¶ Fulfill responsibilities to provide health services and an environment free safety hazards 

¶ Encourage the highest standards of conduct and scholastic achievement among all ath-

letes 

¶ Seek to inculcate good health habits including the establishment of sound training rules 

¶ Strive to develop in each athlete the qualities of leadership, initiative and good judgment 

¶ For Interscholastic competition, will dress in an appropriate manner that distinguishes the 

coach as a professional, representing his school and team. 
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NDHSCA Code of Ethics  
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Coaches Code of Conduct  

 

As a professional educator and leader, the high school Coach or Athletic Director will  

¶ Exemplify the highest moral character as a role model for young people.  

¶ Recognize the individual worth and reinforce the self-image of each team member.  

¶ Encourage and assist team members to set personal goals to achieve their highest      

academic potential.  

¶ Create a set of training rules for athletes which reflects the positive values of abstaining 

from the use of drugs, alcohol and tobacco.  

¶ Strive to develop the qualities of leadership, initiative, and good judgment in each team 

member.  

¶ Communicate and interpret program goals and objectives to parents and community.  

¶ Provide a safe environment for practice and competition.  

¶ Gain an awareness of the importance of prevention, care and treatment of athletic        

injuries.  

¶ Respect the integrity and judgment of the game official.  

¶ Teach and abide by the rules of the game in letter and in spirit.  

¶ Build and maintain ethical relationships with coaches and administrators.  

¶ Strive for excellence in coaching skills and techniques through professional improvement.  

¶ Promote personal fitness and good nutrition.  

¶ Be modest in victory and gracious in defeat.  

¶ Encourage a healthy respect for the overall athletic program and its vital roles in         

education.  



Sponsor NDHSCA Coach of the Year Awards  

 

Your locally owned  

Burger King Restaurants  
are proud to sponsor the  

North Dakota High School  
Coaches Association  

 

 

North Dakota  

High School Coaches  

Association & POWERade  

 

Outstanding Senior Athlete Award 
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